
PENRITH 

NEWS 

CONTACT US 

ADMINISTRATION 

Penrith Office 
Civic Centre, 601 High Street. 
St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre, 
207–209 Queen Street. 
Contact Centre Open: 
8.30am–4pm. Mon–Fri. 
P: 4732 7777 
F: 4732 7958 

Write to: PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751. 
E: council@penrith.city 

Council’s offices are closed 
during the NSW Government’s 
Stay at Home Orders. Please 
call or go to my.penrith.city for 
online services. 

SERVICES 

Waste Services: 4732 7777 

Illegal Dumping: 
Contact the EPA hotline 
on 131 555 and ask for the 
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad). 
Graffiti Hotline: 
Freecall 1800 022 182 

MEETING DATES 

Council Meeting 
23 August 2021 – 7pm 
Online via penrith.city 
(Ordinary Meeting) 

penrith.city 
visitpenrith.com.au 

DON’T HAVE A 
SMARTPHONE 
TO QR CODE? 

penrith.city/covid19 

Service NSW is offering personal 
COVID-19 check in cards. 
Call 13 77 88 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

  

 
 

COUNCIL BRIEFS 
● In light of the current COVID-19 restrictions and to ensure 

the safety of our community, Real Festival, scheduled to be 

held on 10 and 11 September 2021, has been cancelled. 

Council thanks the many talented operators, performers, 
artists and staff who have been working so hard to bring an 

incredible program to life for our community. Stay connected 

with Real Festival on Facebook and Instagram to enjoy 

some virtual experiences from the 2021 program. 

Penrith City Council and the Real Festival team look forward 

to delivering an extraordinary program from 9–11 September 
2022 in a brand new and upgraded space in Tench Reserve 

at the Nepean River. 

Find out more at penrith.city/realfestival 

● The Waste Spot is Council’s online destination for all your 
waste-related requests, questions, suggestions and 
compliments! It’s easy to use and can be accessed online 
from any smartphone, tablet or computer. 

If you have a question about your bins, The Waste Spot is 
the best way to get in touch with us. This is just one of the 
many waste requests The Waste Spot can assist with! 

Raise a request online at a time that’s convenient for you. 
Head to The Waste Spot at penrith.city/thewastespot 

● Construction on the $24 million upgrade to Regatta Park is 

now underway and the riverbank, from River Road down to 

the river foreshore, is temporarily closed and the eastern car 
park is permanently closed to allow the transformation to start. 

The first stage of construction will deliver a 112-metre pavilion 

with undercover play space and water features, a new amenity 

block, a pathway down to the river foreshore and several 
over-water viewing platforms. 

An adult change facility in the amenities block on the western 

side of River Road is also being delivered. The car park and 

amenities block on this side of River Road remains open, 
as does the Great River Walk. 

The construction of Regatta Park is expected to take 18 months, 
with the project set to be complete in December 2022. 

More information can be found at penrith.city/regattapark 

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION 
The following Development Application has been received by 
Council: 

• Charlie Baini DA21/0561 

27 Coreen Avenue, Penrith 
Demolition of existing structures and construction of a 2-storey 
boarding house consisting of 10 boarding rooms with ground 
level parking 

Contact: Lauren Van Etten on 4732 8222 

Closing Date: 3 September 2021 

DEVELOPMENT CONSENT/S 
DETERMINED 
Pursuant to Section 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act 1979, the schedule below lists applications 
recently determined by Penrith City Council. 

Approved Development Applications 
• Stimson Urban & Regional Planning DA20/0509 

Lot 3989 DP 1190132 (Lot 3989) Lakeside Parade, 
Jordan Springs 
Construction of a single-storey building for a pub and 
associated car parking spaces, stormwater management and 
landscaping works 

• Montessori Academy DA20/0866 

Lot 2 DP 109053 (No. 170) Derby Street, Penrith 
Demolition of existing structures and construction of 2-storey 
and 80-place child care centre including basement car parking 

Viewing of Development Applications 
The above development application/s may be viewed on Council’s 
DA Tracker via penrithcity.nsw.gov.au/DATracker Alternatively, 
the applications can be viewed during Council’s normal business 
hours at the Civic Centre, 601 High Street, Penrith. Officers of 
Council’s Development Services Department will be able to assist 
with your enquiries. 
Disclosure of Political Donations or Gifts 
By law, reportable political donations or gifts must be disclosed by 
anyone lodging a planning application to Council. Call 4732 7649 or 
visit penrithcity.nsw.gov.au 
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